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MAXIMISING THE ABILITY IN DISABILITY

From the National Coordinator, Sally Thomas
I think that we were all 

pleased to see the back of 
2020. We have had a great 
start to 2021 and to top it 
off, it seems that we have 
all benefitted from a lovely 
summer.

The Board visited our 
Southland and Otago affiliates 
in March—this was a wonderful 
opportunity to connect with 
local Boards, view centres 
and meet some of the people 

attending programmes. This is really valuable for the 
NZFCE Board as we gain insight into the successes and 
challenges that our affiliates face. We look forward to the 
opportunity of visiting other affiliated centres throughout 
the year.

Sharon Harris who has been a Trustee on the 
NZFCE Board since 2014 advised that she is stepping 
down at our AGM which is planned for May. I want 
to acknowledge Sharon’s expertise and commitment 
to Conductive Education which has been greatly 
appreciated by NZFCE. Thank you Sharon.

New Ambassador
We were delighted to welcome 

a new Ambassador into the CE fold 
earlier in the year. Brad Mooar, 
Assistant Coach to the All Blacks 
has agreed to come on board as an 
Ambassador in addition to Chris 

Harris (also Patron), Laura McGoldrick and Mary Lambie. 
Brad is very passionate about CE and is looking forward 
to the opportunity of visiting some of our centres and 
engaging with some of our clients. Thank you all for 
your support!

http://www.nzfce.org.nz
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Woodstock Primary CEU 
has started the year with eight 
fabulous students, and for 
a change an even spread of 
girls and boys! We have five 
wonderful learning assistants 
(some full time some part time) 
who support, encourage and 
challenge our tamariki each day.

As our class changes from 
year to year our programme 
also adapts. We have begun 
the year with a very play-based 
learning focus. Through play, 
children can discover their 
own interests, abilities and 
limitations; they imagine, 
investigate and explore. They 
develop memory skills, build 
vocabulary, learn new skills and 
knowledge and learn how to 
get on with adults and other 
children. We have had lots 
of fun playing and learning 
together.

At Woodstock school we are 
lucky enough to have a school 
pool which means many of our 
children were able to join their 
mainstream class for swimming. 
Thanks to the fantastic weather, 
some days it was hard to get 
them out of the water!

Play times have been 
another highlight of our term. 
The school had a new junior 
playground put in at the end 
of last year and it has proved 
to be very popular. It is a great 
way for us to interact with 
friends from around the school, 
building up strength, balance 
and coordination at the same 
time. 

The majority of our children 
have all had birthdays this 
term. We have had a great time 
perfecting the happy birthday 
song (a few budding ukulele 
players) and eating cake.

Each week we have been 
attending horse riding. The 
children have particularly loved 
going for walks out of the 
arena and into the paddocks. It 
is a perfect way to start the day 
for both staff and children.

A huge thanks to all our 
whanau, specialists and staff. 
We are looking forward to an 
amazing 2021!
—Woodstock Primary CEU Team

Conductor Gathering
It was wonderful to bring the Conductors together in 

Christchurch in November for professional development 
and to learn more about how different centres operate.  
Thank you to Bori Toth, Itinerant Conductor for her 
support in pulling this event together. 

Realise a Dream
We had three recipients of a donation through our 

anonymous donor in 2020. One supported a family 
to visit relations in the North Island, another was put 
towards swimming equipment and the last went towards 
a bicycle trailer. Needless to say these were greatly 
appreciated by the recipients and I think that the photos 
say it all! Thank you so much to our donor!

Conductor Professional Standards
We are finally underway with the rollout of our 

Conductor Professional Standards process and look 
forward to all Conductors being Provisionally Registered 
before the end of 2021. 

Mike 
Dormer

We were very 
sorry to learn of 
Mike’s passing. 
Mike has been 
very involved 
in supporting 
Conductive 
Education 
through his time 
at Independent 
Fisheries, running the annual Children’s Christmas party 
at the Willows Cricket Club, being a great listening ear 
and problem solver and giver to good causes. We just 
cannot express enough the gratitude that we have for 
this very humble man. We extend our deepest sympathy 
to his family, friends and the team at Independent 
Fisheries.

Thank you
We could not operate without the generosity of 

our supporters. I want to acknowledge Independent 
Fisheries, Lottery Grants Board, CJB Norwood Trust and 
the Lion Foundation for their support.
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Adult Conductive Education Trust
It was nice to see everyone back in February 

after the Summer holidays for a fresh start this 
year. We welcome Sofia Julian who joined the 
ACET programme after graduating from high 
school last year. Sofia has been part of the 
Conductive community in Christchurch for a long 
time and she is friends with most of our “old” 
clients already.

ACET clients started the sessions with a 
strong focus on their own goals and ideas of 
what they want to achieve this year. Working 
in a whole group session one week and in two 
smaller groups the other week gives everyone 
a good balance between the focus on physical 
development and continuing to practice social 
skills and build friendships. The small groups 
setup also worked well during the brief time 
in Alert Level 2 this year—keeping the bubbles 
smaller and our clients safe. We continue to 
provide hand sanitisers, gloves and masks at the 
sessions, and we are using the YMCA’s sign-in 
and contract tracing system in case any follow up 
needed in the future.

Many of our clients enjoyed memorable 
holidays this year, taking the opportunity to travel 
around the country during this quieter time. 
Some of us had trips all the way to the North 
Island to Wellington and Hamilton, while Picton, 
Golden Bay, Lake Tekapo and Queenstown were 
the most popular destinations on the South 
Island. Back in Christchurch our clients like to 
catch up with each other and friends in the 
community, organizing picnics, going bowling or 
to the movies (we can recommend Tom and Jerry 
to anyone who hasn’t seen it yet :) ). We cheered 
for the Black Caps in cricket and of course the 
Crusaders during the Super Rugby games.

Ashlea turned 30 this year and had a big party 
with family and friends, lots of yummy food and 
cake. Welcome to our growing “30s group”! :)

Olivia would like to invite everyone to follow 
her YouTube channel: Olivia Ralph www.youtube.
com/channel/UCa5go6AKnaxPhix81wrtZWA 
where she shares music videos weekly. 

We would like to thank the people we support, 
our Staff, Board Members, Volunteers and the rest 
of the ACET Family for their continued support. 
We would also like to say a big “THANK YOU” to 
Camille as she steps down as our Chairperson 
on our board. Camille, the dedication, heart and 
time you have put in over the years to ACET has 
led us in the right direction and we will be forever 
thankful. 

Also thank you to our generous contributors; 
Lottery Community, Lottery COVID-19 Community 
Wellbeing fund, CERT Your Local Gaming Trust 
Limited, and COGS. Without their contributions 
we would be unable to run our weekly 
programmes. 

For more news and photos please check 
out our Facebook page at www.facebook.
com/The-Adult-Conductive-Education-
Trust-373710639446037

—Agnes and the crew

Harakeke, Addington Te Kura 
Taumatua 

Here at Addington the cornerstone of all our learning 
is the Addington ABC’s: Awesome Achievement, Brilliant 
Behaviour, and being Connected Citizens. Since coming 
back to school in 2021, we are celebrating the many 
opportunites to be Connected Citizens—within our 
classroom, with the rest of the school, and in the local 
and wider community.

It has been such a pleasure to be able to reconnect 
with our friends in the wider school, after Covid kept us 
in our own little bubble for a long time. 

We have presented a full school assembly, and our 
students did an amazing job as comperes.

Every Monday, one class comes to our space for a half 
hour sharing time. We introduce ourselves, get to know 
each other, and then share some of our learning. Each 
class teaches us a song, or shows us some art or other 
learning. Then we share something we like doing, such 
as using our switches to read a Tar Heel Reader. We have 
also had some lovely times doing parachute songs and 
games. It is great to see the connections being made, 
and the confidence students from all over the school 
are building in connecting with our students. We are 
seeing an increase in students coming to spend time with 
us during their breaks too. Our lovely new play area is 
supporting these interactions as well.

We have also been venturing out into our local 
community a bit more, including some walks around the 
neighbourhood which usually involve a stop at a local 
favourite, Pies and Coffee. We have been practising our 
good manners and social skills in a public setting, and 
all the staff are super impressed with what wonderful 
ambassadors for the school our students are. A fluffy on a 
Friday afternoon is the perfect way to end the week!

In Term 1 we were also lucky 
enough to attend the fabulous 
Van Gogh Alive Experience. 
This was an incredible sensory 
experience and one that we will 
all remember for a long time. 
We have followed up with lots 
of art activities based around 
Van Gogh, producing some 
lovely works of our own.

Thank you to the students, 
staff, and everyone in the wider 
school for making the start of 
2021 so much fun. We have 
loved connecting with everyone 
and look forward to more.

—Astrid and the team

http://www.youtube.com/channel/UCa5go6AKnaxPhix81wrtZWA
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UCa5go6AKnaxPhix81wrtZWA
http://www.facebook.com/The-Adult-Conductive-Education-Trust-373710639446037
http://www.facebook.com/The-Adult-Conductive-Education-Trust-373710639446037
http://www.facebook.com/The-Adult-Conductive-Education-Trust-373710639446037
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Conductive Education (Southern) 
Charitable Trust

It is a year on from the Covid-19 lockdown, and life 
remains changed indefinitely. The psychological impact 
from the lockdown on some of our clients remains, with 
heightened anxiety levels and a fear of what may happen.  
Unlike the Auckland region, we have been extremely 
fortunate in the deep south to have only had to cope with 
interim Level 2 restrictions.  

At CE Southern, we continually strive to be as flexible 
in our approach to providing services as possible. Our 
outreach service to an aged care facility, outreach options 
to some of our clients and families who struggle to attend 
our centre, school holiday programmes and the ability to 
reschedule around our clients’ needs are all aspects of our 
service we are proud to have incorporated into how we 
operate. Our clients indicate this flexibility is very welcome 
when juggling various medical and agency appointments.   

Sevi attended the Conductors get together in 
Christchurch in November. He found this beneficial, as it 
gave him a great insight into how other Conductors are 
working around the country, along with a chance to connect 
and get to know each other. 

We recently hosted the NZFCE board at our centre.  
This gave the NZFCE board an understanding of our 
facilities and how our service operates. It also allowed an 
opportunity for our board and the NZFCE board to meet 
and get acquainted.  

Since September, we have had several new 
assessments, new clients and some clients who have 
graduated. Our role is currently 27.

—Chris Middlemass

Naenae Primary School
To begin the year all the classrooms at Naenae Primary 

School have been given new names. Room 7 is now Te 
Pa Haraeka, which is a metaphor for family or whanau. 
Te Pa Haraeka have also begun the year with some new 
people in the class. We have welcomed Pauline Rillstone, 
an experienced specialist teacher, who now teaches three 
days a week. Xavi Cameron, a teacher aide experienced in 
working with children on the Autistic spectrum. Two new 
therapists; Janet Low, a Speech Language Therapist and 
Sacha Dicks an Occupational Therapist. And we have also 
welcomed a new student, who is settling in nicely.

We are now providing experiences of a letter a fortnight. 
The whole class programme is based on the letter that we 
are experiencing. One fortnight this term we experienced 
the letter T. In one of the photos Skyla is eating a tortilla 
pocket that we made 
when we were learning 
about that letter. In 
another photo, two of 
the ākonga are playing 
with the bubbles, for 
the letter B while others 
in the background are 
finishing a group writing 
experience of that letter 
using white boards.

Pauline is very skilled 
at using Coreboard and 
also, of course, is Janet 

the SLT. As the boards are now being used regularly by staff, 
the children are now all looking at the visuals on the boards 
and some are beginning to find the visuals they need to 
communicate. In another of the photos Daemon is working 
with some transport visuals and the Coreboard has been 
used to consolidate the communication with him about the 
task that he is doing.

There have been many lovely days outside in the 
beautiful weather that we have had. One of our goals for this 
year is to try to get some funding to provide suitable matting 
and equipment for our outside area as well as equipment for 
our sensory room. This may be a very long-term goal :) but 
we are in the process of applying for funding and meeting 
with people who may help. It will be so wonderful once we 
have an attractive outside area available for the ākonga.

We wish everyone a relaxing holiday break.
—Staff from Naenae Primary School

Neuro Connection Foundation
We have had a few changes around our centre this 

year. Covid has continued to affect so many organisations 
in our community and NCF is one of them. Against a really 
difficult fundraising climate, and with declining revenue, 
unfortunately we have had to bid farewell to our General 
Manager John. This was obviously a real shame, but we are 
lucky to have recently welcomed a new Chairman, Tom Hoey 
to the fold.  

Tom has spent 35 years working in financial services 
so brings a wealth of knowledge and experience to NCF.  
Tom will be supporting NCF on a voluntary basis for a few 
months.  The focus of NCF is to work towards creating a 
financially sustainable organisation that continues to add 
value to our client’s lives.

Another huge change for us was a BIG spruce up to our 
building! We are the grateful recipients of a grant specifically 
for building repairs and improvements from the Western 
Districts Community Foundation. Staff and clients are 
absolutely loving our newly refreshed space. 

As we head into the colder months, we are relieved to 
have the leak in our roof repaired and now all new aluminium 
joinery windows and double-glazed windows for Classroom 1. 
We have had the floor repaired, got new carpet and freshly 
painted walls. We pulled a hint of 
yellow out from our logo and we 
think it adds a pop of welcome 
sunshine.  

The old boardroom has 
been converted into an exercise 
room and it’s great to have a 
new designated space for the 
Motor Med. The clients are really 
enjoying cycling away on the 
Motor Med whilst overlooking 
the picturesque park.  There 
are a few other repairs in the 
pipeline. The kitchen will be 

getting painted, some new doors at the side entrance 
along with some repainting. 

We are thankful to our clients for their patience 
during the renovations, and we are so happy that these 
improvements will be of great benefit for the future of 
the centre.

—From the Team at Neuro Connection Foundation

Te Pukenga Cashmere High School
The 2020 school year was a disrupted and broken 

year for students, staff, and families but also a year that 
facilitated a great deal of reflection, change, and learning 
for the team of specialists and staff at Te Pukenga, 
Cashmere High School.

The disruption caused by the Covid 19 lockdown from 
March 2020 was an unprecedented event for all involved 
and affected our abilities to meet many of 
the expectations and plans that we had 
set. Despite this, however, the staff along 
with our specialist staff made themselves 
available and collaborated to develop 
online programmes for our students to 
participate in at home. While 2020 was an 
intense year the young people enjoyed 
returning to school and connecting with 
peers and getting back into their routines.  

In 2021 we are pleased to have a diverse 
specialist team supporting our young 
people. Last year as part of our Specialist 
Service Review the parents reported on the 
value they provide to our service. Parents 
who were involved in the review process 
said: “Specialists are the ones that come up 

with innovations and ideas.”; “Specialists are very creative; 
they have got a lot of ideas of how to get [my child] to 
achieve things.” 

We are so pleased to have Bori Toth supporting our 
young people to achieve their personal goals. 

The other specialists we have working alongside 
our young people include a Music Therapist, Speech 
Language Therapist, and Physiotherapist. 
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GlowKids
Kia ora from the GlowKids whanau in Tamaki Makaurau,
Hopefully the word Lockdown for Auckland has been 

archived and never to be said again…well that’s our hope 
here in this region!

The biggest challenge for us here at GlowKids has 
been convincing the “powers that be” that Conductors are 
not plentiful here in Aotearoa! It has been an incredibly 
frustrating process and after recruiting a Conductor, we 
were then declined a Border exemption! However, we will 
keep pursuing.

This year many of our children have headed off to 
school. This is normal practice, but it definitely has an 
impact when most of these children have been with us 
since they were babies. 

This upcoming term break we were fortunate enough 
to secure some funding to enable the whole GlowKids’ 
team and some of the board to come together in the 
Coromandel for 2 days. As part of this hui, we have 
secured Tony McLean from Imagine Better to facilitate a 
one-day workshop. Tony has a vast amount of experience 
in the disability sector as well as his talents as disability 
advocate. Super excited to see this finally eventuate and 
add to the team’s kete of knowledge.

Elena, our Speech and Language Therapist, is 
presenting the first of our Communication Workshops for 
parents during this term break. Encouraging children’s 
communication and providing opportunities for this to 
occur will be the theme. We are incredibly lucky to have 

Conductive Education Waikato
Conductive Education Waikato Trust has had a very busy 

start to our year, with comings and goings from both staff 
and children. We farewell Tamara, our ECE teacher who 
went on parental leave last year. She has decided that she 
wants to spend precious time with her new baby. Pauline has 
been supporting the ECE role and we will have a permanent 
ECE teacher starting in Term 2.  Davina, our Physiotherapist, 
had been on parental leave but decided that she wanted a 
change and left in November. Helen Thorrold started with us 
in April as our new Physiotherapist and we are really excited 
at the skills she brings with her, including hydrotherapy and 
equine therapy. Arzeen, our Occupational Therapist, is going 
on parental leave in May and Maddy is stepping into the 
role for a year. We have graduated multiple children as they 
move on to school or no longer need our services. We wish 
them all the best for this new journey and always encourage 
them to keep in touch.

In July 2020 we started offering intensive Therapy 
block courses. Families, both those enrolled with us and 
others, have asked us to do this as they have not been able 
to travel overseas for intensive therapy as usual. This has 
been a learning curve for us and we have really enjoyed the 
progress of the children we have been working with. The 
demand has increased and we had 6 children working with 
us over 3 weeks in January. We will be continuing to do this 

Conductive Education Otago
Hello from Port Chalmers
We had a steady start to the year but needed to have 

some serious discussions about the future of CE Otago. 
Luckily the NZFCE Board planned their meeting in March 
2021 in our area and they made sure we know that we 
are supported by our national body. CE Otago operates 
with no Government contracts and is currently running 
as user-pay sessions which sadly is a barrier to many 
people being able to access our service. We are hoping 
this year to make some improvements in the structure of 
CE Otago and get our Trust fully functioning as a charity. 
Sally from the NZFCE is supporting our centre with her 
time to work towards this goal. We have been so busy 
supporting our clients that we have not had the time 
nor energy to really focus on our charitable status. The 

generosity of philanthropic trusts in partnership with the 
businesses who want to support will see us being able to 
significantly reduce the costs to our clients and support 
more people from our community

We have begun to receive referrals from the Stroke 
Foundation — it is great to have their support. In the past 
all of our new clients came through recommendations 
from other families who are already benefitting from 
attending our programmes.

Our biggest news is definitely the visit from the NZFCE 
Board.  They spent a morning at our centre followed by a 
lunch with some of our clients and families. Thank you to 
NZFCE for your support — CE Otago are looking forward to 
working with you in the future. 

—Kind regards, 
the Team from Conductive Education Otago

moving forwards, incorporating our multidisciplinary team 
and tweaking the programme as needed.

2021 is the 30th Anniversary of Conductive Education 
Waikato Trust. We are working on an event to mark this 
important occasion but decided to do this at the end of the 
year to hopefully avoid any more regional lockdowns that 
may occur and jeopardise this going ahead. We’ll let you 
know the details later in the year.  

—Nga mihi,
the Team at Conductive Education Waikato Trust

Elena on our team who has a wealth of knowledge in the 
SLT field.

We sadly farewelled Frian 
from our Sensory Kindergarten 
class. Frian had been with 
us for 5 years and, after 
finishing her studies in Early 
Intervention, she has now 
moved onto a role with an 
Early Intervention Service. 
We have welcomed Susan 
into the team who is a newly 
graduated Occupational 
Therapist and Susan works 
alongside our ECE teacher in 
the Sensory Kindergarten class. 

Holidays are fast approaching so on behalf of the 
GlowKids team we hope that you all get a chance to make 
some happy memories.

—Ka kite ano, GlowKids Team
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Conductive Education Taranaki
Kia Ora All
It seems like so long has passed in this strange covid 

world since we last penned our input. That said it has 
been an action-packed period that you could barely blink 
through! We have remained very busy on the fundraising 
front, closing out November with our third successful 
golf tournament raising $12,000 towards our mahi — 
fantastically supported by local business and super 
fortunate to host NZFCE’s amazing patron, Chris Harris — 
what a legend. 

You’d think the end of the year would mean winding 
down — well not for us. Complimentary to the weekly 
sessions for the 19 kids we enjoy hanging out with, we 
welcomed parents to a new service offering in Term 
4, to accompany their child in an individual session. 
This offered a wrap on the years activities, showing 
achievements, along with the opportunity for a good 
chin-wag — this was greatly received by whanau. We 
recently extended this to visiting children in their ECE 
and school settings. Adding to these fun aspects, we also 
embarked on recruiting a Conductor to join our team —
something that can be challenging at the best of times, 
why not throw a bit of global pandemic in the mix to 
make it interesting! Through significant effort and just a 
couple hoops, we have successfully found a key member 
for our crew and are pleased to announce that at the time 
of writing Maria and her whanau are currently “enjoying” 
MIQ in Auckland.

Celebrating the end of the year, we again welcomed 
Mr & Mrs Claus to our popular Christmas function which 
included plentiful kai, a fab performance from the kids 
and smiles galore on faces, with gifts from our friends 
at MellowPuff Trust — thanks so much Terry & co. After a 
short break we leapt back into the 2021 saddle to put the 
finishing touches on our camp “Club R&R”, again made 
possible through the support of some fabulous friends.  

Conductive Education Canterbury
We have had a busy start to the year with lots of 

events and exciting things happening.  Nichola McGuire, 
our long-term Early Intervention Teacher who has been 
with us for 18 years moved over to the West Coast at 
the end of 2020.  This was a sad day for all of us and 
we certainly miss her happy face in the centre. We are 
delighted to be still benefitting from her skills though as 
she continues to work for us from the Coast.

CEC are so pleased to have two ex-clients of the 
programme now employed by us — Nico Wildbore and 
Montana Brown both attended CE programmes from 
when they were babies.  Montana recently had a great 
weekend in Hastings competing at the NZ Track and field 
Champs coming away with the Senior Women’s Para gold 
in 800m and gold in 1500m and silver in 400m.  

Brad Mooar (Ambassador) 
and Andrew Higgott (Lindsay 
Foundation).

Montana Brown with her medals

We transformed Vertical Horizon camp to suit our needs 
— keeping 17 CE kids and 20+ siblings entertained over 
four action packed days. Ever the learning experience, 
this year we enjoyed the favourites including horse 
riding, gator rides, sensory/chill zone, yoga, adding in a 
coffee cart, wellbeing workshops, wheelchair basketball 
and a trip to the zoo! So much goodness for our whanau 
and we’re so appreciative of all that make it possible.

In lockdown last year we were fortunate to win a prize of 
two days labour with Icon Construction, so stoked that we 
now have a door, to be access to our soon-to-be developed 
outdoor space. It may not seem significant but our current 
tiny outdoor space isn’t accessible or fun! Big thanks to 
Andrew, Steve and the Icon team along with Altherm 
Taranaki & SopersMac. Keep an eye on this space!

In March we also participated in the first Taranaki 
Maximising Abilities expo — what a great opportunity 
to network and see what’s out there (and organised by 
one of our Mums!) In closing, as we write the school 
holidays are just kicking off and we’re busying ourselves 

Our team at CEC remain busy supporting babies,  
pre-schoolers and families both through our centre 
programmes and out there in early childhood centres.  
It is great to see the progress that is being made by our 
tamariki.

We held an “appreciation” morning tea in February 
to acknowledge and thank the people who support CEC 
in so many ways. This was a great event where we could 
personally thank the many individuals and organisations 
who are right behind our cause.  

We were blessed to have a fine day for a charity 
golf tournament run by Bryce Dinneen, C4 Events and 
Fundraising, with CEC receiving the proceeds. It was 
a slickly run event with a full field of 154 golfers, 16 
wonderful hole sponsors and a team of fantastic volunteers. 
Our Patron Chris Harris was auctioned off to play in a team 
(they were lucky as he is a dab hand on the golf course!) 
along with Ambassador Brad Mooar who was motivating, 
advising, and encouraging punters at the closest to the 
pin hole. Thank you to everyone who was involved!

We have enjoyed 
a fabulous summer 
where our new outdoor 
area has been fully 
utilised by the children, 
but of course we are 
now heading into 
cooler weather and 
more inside activities.

Thank you to the 
following organisations 
who have generously 
made donations to 
support the work 
we do here at CEC 
recently. Mainland 
Foundation, Connect 
Chiropractic, Emm & 
Terry McCartney at 
NZHL Metro, GHD, 
BDO Christchurch, 
Eagle Protect & Teltrac 
Communications. 

— Ka kite ano, from 
the Team at Conductive 
Education Canterbury

Conductive Education Wellington
What a busy term one we have had! Our focus has been 

transport and we have had great fun studying the different 
types. We have made a car with headlights out of cardboard 
and were planning to take a ride on a train into Wellington. 
Unfortunately, we were not able to make this happen due to 
our old friend COVID-19. One of the main reasons we did not 
take this trip was the requirement for adults to wear masks 
on public transport. We thought that this would scare most 
of the children as they couldn’t see our faces and so we had 
to abandon that idea. We have however taken lots of walks 
outside while the weather has been great and gone to the park 
next to the Kindy where two of our children are transitioning. 

Our numbers are great and are sitting at 16 and two 
after school children. Most of our days are fully booked 
which keeps everyone on their toes!  We now have five 
Educational Support workers and a Music Therapist. We have 
also welcomed Lexie who is a student studying Educational 
Psychology and came to volunteer with us. She is now doing 
a couple of hours twice a week as an Educational Support 
worker and is a wonderful addition to the team. We are also 
very lucky to have two early intervention students doing their 
practicum with us.

Stephen Breayley (who is on our Board) and his work 
colleagues from Worley Parsons come out to our centre on 

the 19th March for the afternoon to help us with a working 
bee. A huge thanks to the wonderful Kate who organised 
everything from their end. They brought food and drinks and 
plants and a whole lot of wonderful enthusiasm. A special 
thanks to Kerry from Bunnings who also came along to 
help and donated plants for our sensory garden including a 
pineapple herb which I’d never seen or smelt before! There 
is also a lovely lemon tree in the middle. Some of our families 
also came along to help. We accomplished a lot and I have 
for the first time seen what is in the corner 
garden. Some of us started staining the 
deck (with donated stain) and also painting 
the railings around the deck in different 
bright colours. There is still a lot of painting 
to go and the staff are hoping to get some 
of this done over the school term break. 
Big thanks to all who came to help. 

As ANZAC day falls within the school term break, we 
wanted to acknowledge those that fought for our country 
and so found a website that sends out packs of poppy 
seeds for the children to grow and hopefully they will be 
flowering on ANZAC day. We were very excited to get them 
planted and sent them home with the families at the end of 
the term. We will be looking forward to seeing pictures of 
them when the children return.

—Kathy and the team here in Naenae 

with non-contact and an Autumnal “spring clean”, filling 
a storage container with items to create space for our 
new team member. 

—Go well, much aroha from Taranaki =)



NZ FOUNDATION FOR CONDUCTIVE EDUCATIONOUR MAJOR SUPPORTERS

Wellington Conductive Education 
Early Childhood Centre
  (pre-school children)
PO Box 35 078, Naenae 5041
Ph: 04 577 3480  Fax: 04 577 3480
Email: cewt@xtra.co.nz
Web: www.cewellington.org.nz

Naenae Primary School 
Conductive Education
  (primary school children)
Wheatley Street, Naenae, Wellington
Ph: 04 567 8117  Fax: 04 567 8771
Email: conductive@naenae-primary.school.nz
Web: www.schoolground.co.nz/naenaeprim

Conductive Education Taranaki
  (pre-school and school age children) 
Westown School
Sanders Avenue, New Plymouth
Ph 06 929 3504
Email: rachel@conductivetaranaki.org.nz
Web: www.conductivetaranaki.org.nz

Conductive Education Waikato 
Trust Early Intervention Unit
  (pre-school children)
Fairfield Road, Hamilton 3214
P.O. Box 12066, Chartwell Sq., Hamilton 3248
Ph: 07 855 7013   Mob: 027 855 7014 
Fax: 07 855 7014
Email: cewaikato@xtra.co.nz
Web: www.conductiveeducationwaikato.nz

Woodstock Primary School 
Conductive Education
  (primary school children)
Fairfield Road, Hamilton 3214
Ph: 07 855 6686  Fax: 07 853 7056
Email: bronwynn@woodstock.school.nz
Web: www.woodstock.school.nz

GlowKids
  (pre-school children) 
13 Coyle Street, P.0. Box 16291
Sandringham,  Auckland 1351
Ph: 09 845 8070
Email: info@glowkids.org.nz
Web: www.glowkids.org.nz

Neuro Connection Foundation
  (Conductive Education for adults)
2 Claude Brookes Drive, PO Box 21 504
Henderson, Waitakere City 0650
Ph: 09 836 6830  Fax: 09 836 6832
Email: admin@neuroconnection.org.nz
Web: www.neuroconnection.org.nz

N.Z. Foundation for Conductive 
Education (NZFCE)
Chairperson Rebecca Courtney
National Coordinator Sally Thomas
P.0. Box 9230, Tower Junction
22 Brougham Street, Christchurch, 8024
Ph: 0800 169 323 or 0277 169 323
Email: sally@nzfce.org.nz
Web: www.nzfce.org.nz
Facebook: www.facebook.com/NZFCE

Conductive Education Southern
  (all ages)
198 Esk Street 
Invercargill 9810
Ph: 03 218 8766
Email: manager@cesouthland.org.nz

Conductive Education Otago
  (all ages)
3 George Street,  Port Chalmers  9023
Ph: 021 114 3156 
Email: info@ceotago.nz
Web: www.ceotago.nz

Addington Te Kura Taumatua 
Conductive Education
  (primary school children)
22 Brougham Street, Christchurch
Ph: 03 366 2909  Fax: 03 365 8940
Email: principal@addington.school.nz 
conductive.education@addington.school.nz
Web: www.addington.school.nz

Conductive Education Canterbury 
Early Intervention Unit
  (pre-school children)
22 Brougham Street, Christchurch
PO Box 9230, Tower Junction
Ph: 03 372 1399  Fax: 03 372 1499
Email: cecanterbury@xtra.co.nz
Web: www.cecanterbury.org

Cashmere High School 
Conductive Education
  (secondary school aged students)
172 Rose Street, Christchurch 8024
Ph: 03 332 9129  Fax: 03 332 9126
Email: hjj@cashmere.school.nz
Web: www.cashmere.school.nz

Adult Conductive Education Trust 
(ACET) Christchurch
  (Conductive Education for adults)
PO Box 9329, Tower Junction, Christchurch
Ph: 03 372 1399
Email: office@acet.org.nz
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